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Federal

U.S. Transportation Secretary Confers with MTA Officials At Town Hall Los Angeles Event

Transportation Secretary Norm Mineta outlined the Bush Administration’s transportation agenda during remarks given at two events in the Southland today.   The Secretary spoke at a breakfast event hosted by the Women’s Transportation Seminar.  Later in the day, Mineta spoke at a Town Hall Los Angeles luncheon.

Before and after his remarks at the Town Hall event, Secretary Mineta spoke with Board members Supervisors Yvonne Brathwaite Burke, Gloria Molina, Mayor John Fasana and Councilmember Pam O’Connor.  MTA officials shared with Secretary Mineta the MTA’s strong desire for the Full Funding Grant Agreement for the Eastside Light Rail Line to be sent to the U.S. Congress without delay.  

State

California Performance Improvement Initiative Program

Governor Davis has initiated the California Performance Improvement Initiative program to overhaul state government. Each agency secretary has been asked to initiate discussions with stakeholders in each issue area. Secretary of Business Transportation & Housing, Sunne Wright-McPeak has initiated efforts related to transportation and has hosted a set of discussions with transportation stakeholders.  

MTA representatives in Sacramento have participated in these discussions.  A series of recommendations are being developed for discussion by the Secretary and a summary document is expected to be available Friday.   

The following summarizes some of the major issue areas and recommendations arising from these discussions.

Proposition 42

A number of safeguards for Proposition 42 funds have been proposed. Recently a proposal has surfaced to provide that Proposition 42 funds could only be accessed in times of natural disaster.

Additionally, the proposal to phase into full allocations of Proposition 42 funds over a three-year period is expected to be included in the recommendations.  Under this scenario, the state would slowly increase its commitment to Proposition 42 over the course of three years to reach full allocation in the third year.

Project Delivery

A number of proposals are being considered related to contracting out which would provide more autonomy to local agencies related to design and construction of highway improvements.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (213) 247-6736.

If you have questions or concerning the State Brief please contact Michael Turner, Government Relations Manger, at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer, at (213) 922-4145.
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